Name:			

## Reading Comprehension Center

## **Hunter-gatherer Societies**

As early humans developed tools and new hunting techniques, they formed societies. A society is a community of people who share a common culture. These societies developed cultures with languages, religions, and art.

## **Society**

Anthropologists believe that early humans lived in small groups. In bad weather they might have taken shelter in a cave if there was one nearby. When food or water became hard to find, groups of people would have to move to new areas.

The early humans of the Stone Age were hunter-gatherers—people who hunt animals and gather wild plants, seeds, fruits, and nuts to survive.

Anthropologists believe that most Stone Age hunters were men. They hunted in groups, sometimes chasing entire herds of animals over cliffs. This method was both more productive and safer than hunting alone.

Women in hunter-gatherer societies probably took responsibility for collecting plants to eat. They likely stayed near camps and took care of children.

## Language, Art, and Religion

The most important development of early Stone Age culture was language. Scientists have many theories about why language first developed. Some think it was to make hunting in groups easier. Others think it developed as a way for people to form relationships. Still others think language made it easier for people to resolve issues like how to **distribute** food.

Language wasn't the only way early people expressed themselves. They also created art. People carved figures out of stone, ivory, and bone. They painted and carved images of people and animals on cave walls. Scientists still aren't sure why people made art. Perhaps the cave paintings were used to teach people how to hunt, or maybe they had religious meanings.

Directions: Answer the following questions in a complete sentence. (restate the question then answer)

How did tools improve during the The Stone Age? 				
What is a society?				
What did Societies develop?				
What happened when food became scarce?				
What are hunter-gathers?				
What was the man's jobs in the society of hunter-gathers?				
What was the womans?				

What was the most important development during the Stone Ages?	
What issues did this development help with?	
What kind of Art was created during the Stone Ages?	